
1 | P a g e  
May 28, 2024  

Perry Township Board of Trustees  

Special Meeting Session 

May 28, 2024, 5:00 pm 

 

 

Call Meeting to Order 

Trustee Miller called the special meeting of the Perry Township Board of Trustees to order at 5:03 p.m.  

 

Discussion of Richville Park with Mike Bowman & Mr. Shimick 

Trustee Nelligan was present via telephone. 

 

Discussion was held on whether they could use Richville Park for a 60/90 baseball field for the school 

district. The suggestion was brought up that they could hold community events at a cost to earn money 

towards the expense of the upkeep of the field. Trustee Miller felt they could obtain grant money for 

the high school but for those younger children getting a field to serve them would be more difficult. The 

suggestion was made that they could lease fields from other sites.   

 

Trustee Miller made a motion to go into recess at 5:38 p.m. Seconded by Mr. DeChiara.  

ROLL Call: Mr. Miller, yes. Mr. DeChiara, yes. Ms. Nelligan, yes.  

 

 

Executive Session(s): 

ORC 121.22 (G) (1) personnel, to include the Board.  

Trustee Miller made a motion to go into executive session at 5:58 p.m. Second by Trustee Nelligan. 

ROLL CALL: Mr. Miller, yes. Mr. DeChiara, yes. Ms. Nelligan, yes.  
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Adjournment: 

The Board adjourned at approximately 7:59 p.m. 

Trustee Miller made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Trustee DeChiara. 

ROLL CALL: Mr. Miller, yes. Mr. DeChiara, yes. Ms. Nelligan, yes.  

 

 

 

              

Matt Miller, President            Craig Chessler, Fiscal Officer 


